

Owner/Occupier 4 Castleton Close Newcastle upon Tyne NE2 2HF St. Ann's Wharf 112 Quayside

Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 3DX

16 November 2018

Dear Local Resident

We are writing to you for and on behalf of our client, Newcastle City Council, in its capacity as the charity trustee of Jesmond Dene Park and Banqueting Hall. This letter explains the background to some proposed changes which relate to these assets.

Both Jesmond Dene and the Banqueting Hall are held on charitable trusts. This means that these assets do not belong to the Council. Instead the Council holds these assets as a charity trustee for particular charitable purposes. These charitable purposes were decided by Lord Armstrong, as the original donor of these assets, over a hundred years ago.

Lord Armstrong said that Jesmond Dene Park must be used as a park and recreation ground. He also said that the Banqueting Hall must be used for lectures, recitals, concerts, banquets and meetings (particularly connected with the arts, literature, science or education) and pursuits or gatherings appropriate to a public park.

The Council as the charity trustee of these assets wants to ensure that Lord Armstrong's wishes are observed in a way that continues to be relevant to how the public wishes to enjoy the park today. However, as you may be aware, over some years the Banqueting Hall has fallen into disrepair. For that reason a number of outdoor performances and education events are held in Jesmond Dene park each year in order to ensure that the charitable purposes relating to the Banqueting Hall can still be fulfilled.

The Council as charity trustee now intends to seek permission from the Charity Commission to formally release the specific charitable functions that currently only apply to the Banqueting Hall and formally extend them to all of Jesmond Dene Park. This will not change the activities in Jesmond Dene Park or the way it is used.

As local residents, your views on this proposal are welcomed. If you wish to comment on the proposal please contact <a href="newcastle.gov.uk">newcastle.gov.uk</a> by 9am on Thursday 29 November 2018.

There will also be a public meeting in the Council Chamber at Civic Centre, Barras Bridge, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 8HE on Thursday 6 December 2018 at 6pm to discuss the above.

Yours faithfully

Womble Bond Dickunson

Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP For an on behalf of the charity trustee of Jesmond Dene Park and Banqueting Hall

Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales under number OC317661. VAT registration number is GB123393627. Registered office: 4 More London Riverside, London, SE1 2AU, where a list of members' names is open to inspection. We use the term partner to refer to a member of the LLP, or an employee or consultant who is of equivalent standing. Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP is authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority.

is authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority.

Womble Bond Dickinson (UK) LLP is a member of Womble Bond Dickinson (International) Limited, which consists of independent and autonomous law firms providing services in the US, the UK, and elsewhere around the world. Each Womble Bond Dickinson entity is a separate legal entity and is not responsible for the acts or omissions of, nor can bind or obligate, another Womble Bond Dickinson entity. Womble Bond Dickinson (International) Limited does not practise law. Please see www.womblebonddickinson.com/legal notices for further details.

AC\_152793606\_3